
August 9, 2011

Sheriff Bill Bohnyak
Orange County Sheriff’s Department
11 VT Route 113
Chelsea, VT 05038

Dear Sheriff Bill:

Thank you very much for inviting me to work with you a couple of weeks ago as part of 
my “Vermont Everyday Jobs” initiative. The day was fun and informative. I enjoyed our practice 
at the shooting range, as well as the tour of the Civil War-era cell block in your building. 
(Although I can certainly say that I hope I won’t be spending any more time there!)

On a more serious note, I was also intrigued by your efforts to reach out to crime victims 
and the community with your special investigative unit office on Main Street. If there is ever 
anything I can do to help promote or advance this project, or to assist you with any other 
initiatives you’re working on in the Sheriff’s Department, please let me know.  

Again, thank you for a great day, and please keep in touch. 

Best regards,

Phil Scot


